MINUTES OF THE GENERAL MEETING
OF THE

2013/2014 CYPRESS RANCH FFA BOOSTER CLUB
October 21, 2014

The Cypress Ranch FFA Booster Club meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m.  

RANCH HANDS BUYER’S GROUP
Vic Kaiser, Founder of the Ranch Hands Buyer’s group attended the meeting.  He explained the purpose of the group is to drive up bids for students, purchase animals or provide add-ons where needed.  The Buyer’s Group is a private group and not affiliated with the Chapter or Booster Club.  The group will be established as an FFA Alumni Association which will allow it to fall under the non-profit 501(c)(3) umbrella of the National FFA. The goal is long term continuity to support the CyRanch FFA students.  While the group is focused on CyRanch they are also willing to support other schools if funds allow.  The group has shirts and members sit together on the live auction floor.   Mr. Kaiser warned parents not to join the group if their goal was to have the group purchase their student’s project.  That is not the goal of the group.  Membership is $500.00 per year.  The group purchased three animals last year and provided add-ons to each student in the live auction who sold their projects for less than $1,000 thereby guaranteeing a minimum sale price of $1,000.  The Buyer’s Group is considering a Junior Membership with dues to be determined.  Mr. Kaiser will forward the Buyer’s Group Membership form to the Booster Club for further distribution.
TEACHER REPORT

Ms. Osburn joined the meeting and discussed the upcoming Chapter Holiday Dinner to be held on December 3, 2014 at 7:00 p.m.  She is seeking volunteers to cook turkeys and/or hams for the dinner.

The Chapter fundraiser was launched on October 20th with proceeds to be used to offset the costs of CDE and LDE contests.  

A community service opportunity will be held on Monday, October 27th at Boys & Girls Country.  Ms. Osburn asked for all pumpkin and food donations for the event to be turned in on Monday or delivered to Boys & Girls Country at 4:30 p.m.  The students will also visit during the month of November.  As there won’t be a December visit, the Advisors are considering a gift card donation to the Main Event iao $50.00 per cottage resident.   

Parents were reminded that students need to keep the aisle clean outside of their respective pens.    In addition, a lamb and goat showmanship clinic will be held on October 31st at 3:45 p.m.  A showmanship clinic will be held for swine at a later date.
PRESIDENT REPORT
Helen distributed the Meeting Agenda, Treasurer Report, Proposed 2014/2015 Budget and Minutes from the September, 2014 General meeting.  John John made a motion to approve the Minutes.  Mark Wallace seconded the motion and the minutes were approved.  
Helen reminded attendees the CFISD Royalty contest entries are due on October 24th.  The contest will be held on November 1st at Cypress Lakes High School.  

SECRETARY REPORT

Tawny Spidle stated the Booster Club Directory had been submitted to the publisher and hopes delivery will take place at the next meeting.  
TREASURER REPORT

Dana Combs presented the Treasurer’s Report denoting the Booster Club cash position is $18,873.33 in the Operating Account and $7,082.00 in the Scholarship account.  She presented the 2014/2015 Budget.  Robin Lyons made a motion to approve the budget.  Shevaun Sirmans seconded the motion which was passed unanimously. 
LSA REPORT

Leah Jordan distributed an LSA handout.   Volunteers for Committee Chairs are being sought now.  Interested parties may with sign up on the LSA website.   The Livestock Show Tshirt design has been selected and will be offered for purchase online at a later date.  

Leah provided an overview of buyer’s gifts.  Due to positive feedback last year, Leah made a recommendation to repeat last year’s gift of a recycle bag, salsa gift box and tortilla chips.  Amy Jurena made a motion to approve the buyer’s gift proposal.  Derek Anderson seconded the motion which was passed unanimously.  
Mrs. Jordan also discussed student lunches during the livestock show.  As students are not allowed to leave the premises, the Booster Club is considering coordinating the purchase of delivered lunches for Thursday and Friday during the show.  Stacy Sirmans made a motion to approve the Booster Club funding and coordination of exhibitor lunches during the school show.  Robin Lyons seconded the motion which was passed unanimously.  Lunch options will be submitted to the group at a later date.

VICE PRESIDENT REPORT

Shari Wickham reminded members the Salsa Fundraiser orders are due today.  The orders must be turned in no later than Thursday.  The Booster Club will be hosting a car wash on Saturday, November 8th at Walgreens with proceeds to be used to offset travel expenses for State competitions.  Volunteers and supply donations are being sought on Sign Up Genius.
2ND VICE PRESIDENT REPORT

Shevaun Sirmans reported she is experiencing access problems with the Booster Club section of the website.  She is working with the Advisors to resolve.  Pictures were taken at lamb, goat and swine selection and will be posted to the website.  She is seeking rabbit and steer selection photos.  
The meeting was adjourned at 8:00 p.m.
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